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Postal Regulatory Commission § 3015.6 

SOURCE: 72 FR 63697, Nov. 9, 2007, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 3015.1 Scope. 

Rules in this part are applicable to 
competitive products. 

§ 3015.2 Changes in rates of general 
applicability. 

(a) When the Postal Service deter-
mines to change a rate or rates of gen-
eral applicability, it shall file notice of 
the change with the Commission no 
later than the date of publication of 
the decision in the FEDERAL REGISTER 
concerning such change, but at least 30 
days before the effective date of the 
change. 

(b) The notice filed with the Commis-
sion shall include an explanation and 
justification for the change, the effec-
tive date, and a schedule of the 
changed rates. 

§ 3015.3 Decrease in rates of general 
applicability. 

(a) When the Postal Service deter-
mines to change a rate or rates of gen-
eral applicability for any competitive 
product that results in a decrease in 
the average rate of that product, it 
shall file notice of the change with the 
Commission no later than the date of 
publication of the decision in the FED-
ERAL REGISTER concerning such 
change, but at least 30 days before the 
effective date of the change. 

(b) The notice filed with the Commis-
sion shall include an explanation and 
justification for the change, the effec-
tive date, and a schedule of the 
changed rates. 

(c) In addition to the notice, the 
Postal Service shall file with the Com-
mission: 

(1) Sufficient revenue and cost data 
for the 12-month period following the 
effective date of the rate to dem-
onstrate that each affected competi-
tive product will be in compliance with 
39 U.S.C. 3633(a)(2); and 

(2) A certified statement by a rep-
resentative of the Postal Service at-
testing to the accuracy of the data sub-
mitted, and explaining why, following 
the change, competitive products in 
total will be in compliance with 39 
U.S.C. 3633(a)(1) and (3). 

§ 3015.4 Change in class of general ap-
plicability. 

(a) In the case of a change in class of 
general applicability, the Postal Serv-
ice shall file notice of the change with 
the Commission no later than the date 
of publication of the decision in the 
FEDERAL REGISTER, but at least 30 days 
before the effective date of the in-
crease. 

(b) The notice filed with the Commis-
sion shall include an explanation and 
justification for the change, the effec-
tive date, and the record of proceedings 
regarding such decision. 

§ 3015.5 Rate or class not of general 
applicability. 

(a) When the Postal Service deter-
mines to add or change a rate or class 
not of general applicability, it shall 
file notice of its decision with the Com-
mission at least 15 days before the ef-
fective date of the change. 

(b) The notice filed with the Commis-
sion shall include an explanation and 
justification for the change, the effec-
tive date, the rate and class decision, 
and the record of proceedings regarding 
such decision. 

(c) In addition to the notice, the 
Postal Service shall file with the Com-
mission: 

(1) Sufficient revenue and cost data 
for the 12-month period following the 
effective date of the rate or class to 
demonstrate that each affected com-
petitive product will be in compliance 
with 39 U.S.C. 3633(a)(2); and 

(2) A certified statement by a rep-
resentative of the Postal Service at-
testing to the accuracy of the data sub-
mitted, and explaining why, following 
the change, competitive products in 
total will be in compliance with 39 
U.S.C. 3633(a)(1) and (3). 

§ 3015.6 Sufficiency of information. 

If, after review of the information 
submitted pursuant to this part, the 
Commission determines additional in-
formation is necessary to enable it to 
evaluate whether competitive products 
will be in compliance with 39 U.S.C. 
3633(a), it may, in its discretion, re-
quire the Postal Service to provide ad-
ditional information as deemed nec-
essary. 
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